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Madam President,

As the Vice Chairman of Oxfam Hong Kong, I have followed the tragic events in the Indian Ocean with great interest.

I know some people have criticized the Government for not responding quickly enough. In fact, the first SAR Government personnel arrived in Phuket on the morning of December 27. They were among the first outsiders to arrive. And I know they did their best under very difficult circumstances to find and assist Hong Kong people.

Just this morning, someone told me about his experience flying out of Phuket to Hong Kong a few days after tragedy. And he had nothing but praise for the Hong Kong officials who were helping our people at the airport.
If the reaction wasn’t perfect, let’s not forget that this was an extreme event – the sort of thing that only happens once in a century. It is unrealistic, and unfair, to criticize the Government for not being totally prepared. No-one can ever be fully prepared for something like this.

Some people are calling on the Government to donate significant additional funds to help the victims of this tragedy. I would support more government action, but we need to remember that the Government’s Disaster Relief Fund is aimed specifically at short-term emergency assistance.

In the weeks and months ahead, the real need will be for spending on longer-term projects for rehabilitation of these devastated communities. Even in Thailand, which is relatively prosperous, this is a huge task. In Phuket, 18 percent of all hotel rooms have been wrecked. In fact, even 10 percent of the coral reef was damaged.

If we look at poorer communities in the region, like Sri Lanka and India, fishermen will need equipment. Farmers will need seed. Villages will need sanitation and water supplies. Small businesses will need credit.

Because of this, the money that comes directly from the pockets of private individuals and organizations is going to be more important as time goes on.

So far, the people of Hong Kong have contributed around 400 million dollars. The South China Morning reports that this is the largest amount in the world on a per-person basis. I am sure all members will agree that this is something the whole community can be very proud of.

